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To reach Ms. L. Wargo, Principal (校长), click here: lisa.wargo@yrdsb.ca 
 

Ms. C. Civello (charlene.civello@yrdsb.ca) Vice Principal (副校长)– Students with last name I - Q 

Ms. C. Sampson (coretta.sampson@yrdsb.ca) Vice Principal 副校长 – Students with last name R-Z 

Mr. R. Zoratto (ron.zoratto@yrdsb.ca) Vice Principal 副校长 – Students with last name A - H 

 

To send a message to our School Council click here: pierre.elliott.trudeau.hs@sc.yrdsb.ca 
 

Follow us on (跟随我们) Twitter @trudeauhs  or Instagram @trudeauhs 

 

     Week of: October 28, 2019 

Monday, Nov. 4  SAC to Ontario School Leadership conference , Nov. 3 to 5 

 Equity group to Speak Out Conference 

Tuesday, Nov. 5  Jr. Boys’ Volleyball Playoff game TBD 

Wednesday, Nov. 6  Last Day for Civics\Careers 

 Take Our Kids to Work Day – Grade 9 students 

 Grade 8 classes visit Trudeau 

 Salsa Workshop, afterschool 

Thursday, Nov. 7  Civics\Careers Turnover (Marking Period 2) 

 Remembrance Assembly rehearsal 

 Swim Team to Angus Glen 

Friday, Nov. 8   

LOOKING AHEAD: 

Monday, Nov. 11  Remembrance Day Assemblies 

Tuesday, Nov. 12  DECA to Richmond Hill HS 

 Swim Team to Angus Glen 

Wednesday, Nov. 13  Jr. Boys’ Volleyball Championship tournament 

Thursday, Nov. 14  SAC School Dance 

 Business classes to Yorkdale Mall 

 Swim team practice at Angus Glen 

Friday, Nov. 15  PA Day – No School 

NOTES TO PARENTS AND GUARDIANS:  

Halloween Spirit Week:  Congratulations to our Student Activities Council for hosting a great Halloween 

Spirit Week.  The week included daily themes such as: pajama, twin and crazy hat day.  The grand finale for 

the “spirit week” was a haunted house.  Everyone had a spooktacular time!  Check out our school Instagram 
account @trudeauhs to see some of the great costumes!   

Band Workshop:  Today our Music department opened it’s classrooms to grade 8 students from our 

elementary partner schools.  The grade 8’s and our students participated in workshops to improve their 

musical skills.  The students will showcase what they’ve learned at the workshops in a concert taking place 
on Thursday, November 21, 2019. 

Take Our Kids to Work Day:  Each year our grade 9 students have the wonderful opportunity to participate 

in Take Our Kids to Work Day (TOKTW). TOKTW is a Canada-wide program that involves grade 9 students 

and is supported by YRDSB. Grade 9 students spend the day at work with their parents, relative, family 
friend or a community host to develop an understanding of the world of work and begin exploring career 

options. Regular grade 9 classes are cancelled to allow students to participate in the day. This year TOKTW 
will be held on Wednesday, November 6, 2019.   

 Consent forms were distributed earlier this month. All consent forms should have been returned to the 
office by Tuesday, October 22, 2019. If you have not already returned your child’s form please send it to 
school with them on Monday, October 28. 

 In addition, if you are looking for further resources about the day, please visit The Learning Partnership 
website. 
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From our Co-op department:  Do you work in Markham or the surrounding area? Would you consider 
hosting a co-op student at your place of work?  

The co-op department is always looking for new community partners to act as hosts to our students. Some of 

our Trudeau parents continue to offer enriching work experience opportunities at their local 

businesses.  Recently, we have had student requests in the area of computer software & computer 

programming. If you might be interested in hosting a co-op student at your place of work or have a contact in 
Markham or the surrounding area, we welcome you to contact the co-op department. 

To learn more about how you can share your expertise to ignite interest in a student in your field of work, 

please speak with a co-op teacher. Feel free to contact us at (905) 887 - 2216 ext. 371 or by email at 
leah.butler@yrdsb.ca . We look forward to hearing from you!  

 

 

 

October 2019  

Dear Families, 

 It is important to us that we provide a caring, safe and inclusive environment in our school that supports the 

academic achievement and well-being of all students. To support this environment, the Ontario Ministry of 

Education has revised the provincial Code of Conduct (Policy/Program Memorandum No. 128) to include a 

restriction on the use of personal mobile devices during instructional time as of November 4, 2019. 

The revision states that the use of personal mobile devices (i.e. cell phones) during instructional time is not 

permitted unless under the following circumstances: 

● for educational purposes, as directed by an educator; 

● for health and medical purposes; 

● To support special education needs and/or English-Language Learners. 

We recognize that learning can be enhanced by technology and we have created opportunities in our classrooms 

to leverage digital tools to enhance teaching, learning and communication.  Each school has its own guidelines 

about mobile devices. At PETHS, students may use their mobile devices in the classroom for educational 

purposes at the discretion of the teacher. 

As shared in the Guide to the School Year 2019-20, it has always been our policy that cell phones and other 

personal communication devices must be turned off and kept out of sight during all instructional periods, except 

with the clear permission of the principal or the classroom teacher. Additionally, camera and/or video functions 

on mobile devices are not permitted for use on school property without clear permission from the principal or 

teacher. At no time may mobile devices be used in washrooms or change rooms. 

Infractions will be dealt with as student discipline, under Caring and Safe Schools Policy and its related 

procedures. Check with the school’s main office to find out if students may bring mobile devices into the 

classroom, use them in school, or if they must leave these items in their backpacks/lockers. Students are 

responsible for the care and security of their personal devices. The school is not responsible for any damage, 

loss or theft. 

For more information on why the Ontario Ministry of Education is making this revision, please see their 

Cellphones and Other Personal Mobile Devices in Schools: Questions and Answers guide. 

Thank you for helping us create a safe, respectful and inclusive school community. If you have any questions, 

please do not hesitate to contact the school’s administration. 

Best regards, 

 

Lisa Wargo 

Principal 

PIERRE ELLIOTT TRUDEAU HIGH SCHOOL 

90 Bur Oak Avenue Tel: 905.887.2216 

Markham, Ontario L6C 2E6 Fax: 905.887.7783 
pierre.elliott.trudeau.hs@yrdsb.ca 
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PIERRE ELLIOTT TRUDEAU HIGH SCHOOL - SCHOOL COUNCIL DATES – 2019-2020 

November 21, 2019 
February 20, 2020 

April 23, 2020 
May 21, 2020 

 

All meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. in the Library 

 

(所有会议于晚上7时在学校图书馆开始) 
 

PIERRE ELLIOTT TRUDEAU H.S. 

90 Bur Oak Avenue, Markham, Ontario, L6C 2E6 
Telephone: 905.887.2216, Fax: 905.887.7783 

Principal(校长):    Ms. L. Wargo (lisa.wargo@yrdsb.ca) 

Vice- Principals (副校长) 
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Ms. C. Civello (charlene.civello@yrdsb.ca) – Students with last name I - Q 

Ms. C. Sampson (coretta.sampson@yrdsb.ca) – Students with last name R-Z 

Mr. R. Zoratto (ron.zoratto@yrdsb.ca) – Students with last name A – H 

Superintendant (校区监督) 

      Camille Logan (camille.logan@yrdsb.ca) 

Trustee (受托人) 

 Ron Lynn  (ron.lynn@yrdsb.ca)  

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are 
addressed. This content is not to be copied or forwarded without the consent of the creator. If you received this email in error please 
notify the sender immediately. 

This message is being sent on behalf of the York Region District School Board and/or your child’s school in compliance with the Canadian 
Anti-Spam Legislation.  If you no longer wish to receive commercial electronic messages, you may unsubscribe at any time. 

If you no longer wish to receive any emails from Pierre Elliott Trudeau High School, please contact the school directly to have your email 
address deleted from your child’s Student Information Record.   
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